MYHA Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes

December 12, 2011

Dunn County Ice Arena

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Scott Strong.  Mission and vision were read by LeAnne Talberg.  Roll call was taken and the following MYHA board members were present:  Scott Strong, Michelle Klass, LeAnne Talberg, Beth Janvrin, Pam Entorf, Brent Miller, Tim Rowan, Jane Strong, Lori Paulson, Sarah Card.  Member not present was Lissa Marsolek.

Secretary’s Report:  LeAnne Talberg

All minutes have been approved and posted to the website.

Treasurer’s Report: Michelle Klass

Michelle Klass distributed the profit and loss detail for November 2011.

A motion was made that all bank deposits on behalf of MYHA be completed by the Treasurer.  A detailed itemized statement must accompany any deposits given to the Treasurer for deposit.  If no itemized list is present, the deposit needs to be approved and presented through the board chairperson to the Treasurer.  Motion made by Pam Entorf, seconded by Tim Rowan.  All voted in favor and the motion passed.
Ice Board Update:  Pam Entorf

Ice Board is still discussing options for fundraising for a new rink.
Storage options for the High School equipment were discussed.  The trailer previously proposed is not allowed on county grounds.  A possibility is the storage room at the far end of the rink.

Cleaning of the arena area, including bleachers was discussed.  A schedule went out today to let each team know when they are responsible for cleaning the arena.  The MYHA board is going to take responsibility to clean the rink on Friday, December 16th at 8 pm and Wednesday the 21st at 4:00 p.m.
Pam Entorf mentioned that we should work on expanding the sign program.  Lots of untapped potential for revenue from business owners in the association and in the greater Menomonie business community.
President’s Report:  Scott Strong

Fundraising non-compliance email will go out to those who haven’t yet completed their wreath/candle fundraising or paid the buy out amount to MYHA.  Deadline for payments will be half by December 31st and half by January 31st.  
Still waiting for a few background checks to be completed for coaches/managers.
General Ops:  Lori Paulson

Lori gave an update on general operations.  All is going well.  There will be a second sign up for LTS later this month.
Concessions:  Beth Drager

Individual staffing emails have been going out.  Should work better than including vacancies in weekly updates.  Looking to draw more attention to openings that need to be filled in the concession stand.
Still checking in on snack machine possibilities.  Will report back with further information at a future meeting.  The concession stand is  trying a couple of new breakfast items.  So far the reviews have been positive on the new items.

Total of $7,142.03 in inventory currently in stock.  Rough estimate of about $10K in deposits so far.  
Some apparel left over from last year was found in a storage closet.  Beth asked if she is able to set prices and sell the remaining inventory.  The board members agreed that the concession stand should price the merchandise to move.  Discussion was held about what to do for apparel next season.

Tournaments:  Pam Entorf

Checked on having an ATM placed in the rink through Dairy State Bank.  They are interested in the idea, but need to know the volume of people that come through the building on an annual basis.
Girls tournament was successful.  They had four teams participate and made about $1700 in registrations and raffles.

The upcoming Bantam tournament is full.  There will be three teams from Iowa, Stoughten, Chippewa Falls, Somerset and Woodbury.  Stick tape will be given to each skater as a “welcome” gift.
Update on Squirt Tournament: Currently commitments from 3 teams in A bracket and 2 teams in B bracket.  Working to recruit more teams, with a minimum of 4 teams on each side.
Update on Peewee tournament:  Currently has commitments from 2 teams in A bracket and 2 teams in the B bracket.  Continuing to try to fill slots.
Commented that it seems as though many associations are having trouble filling their tournaments.  Getting lots of emails with discounted rates trying to get teams to come to tournaments.
Scheduling/Equipment:  Tim Rowan

All jerseys are in and are looking great!  Because the jerseys are new and we would like to maintain their condition, skaters have been asked to keep the jerseys on a hanger.  This will help them to remain looking great and will extend their use.

Jay Dupree will be done scheduling/managing the referees at the end of the season.  A replacement will need to be located.
Fundraising:  Jane Strong

There were significant issues with the wreath vendor this year.  New vendors are being pursued and will likely be chosen to provide wreaths for the fundraiser next year.
Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

Boards are not yet up in the outside rink but are scheduled to be installed on this upcoming Wednesday at 4 p.m.  An email will be sent out to the members asking for volunteers.  Waiting on the weather to flood the outdoor ice.  Need a good cold snap!
Banners have been worked on. The cost of the seven banners will be around $1,000 (not including shipping or tax).  Will be ready to hang with they arrive.  All will be maroon in color.

Hockey Ops:  Lissa Marsolek

The Stout hockey Hamburger and Homework opportunity is full.  A suggestion was made that it not be held this close to the Christmas season in the future.  It was difficult for some families to schedule a dinner with all of the holiday activities and commitments.
A goalie clinic/practice time is coming soon and will be held once a week for rest of the season.
Lissa has been talking with Graham Lomen about the high school doing a two day clinic during the holiday break.
Communications:  Sarah Card

Discussion was held on how to most efficiently distribute merchandise ordered via the website.
Suggestion was made to have the website address added to the sign out front so the public could check for events or open skating times.  Would be a good idea to make sure the website schedule is synced to any changes made to the ice schedule by the scheduler.
Motion made by Tim Rowan to adjourn at 9 p.m.  Motion was seconded by Brent Miller.  All present voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned.
